
 

KEY DATES 2023 
 
 

NOVEMBER 
 

Fri 24th - House Athletics - Whole School 

Mon 27th - 8th Dec - Swimming - Prep-Gr4 

Wed 29th - 2024 Prep Parent  Information 

                     Evening - 6.30-7.30pm 

Thurs 30th - Whole School Transition Session 1 
 
 

DECEMBER 
 

Fri 1st - 2nd Hand Uniform Sale - 3-4pm 

Mon 11th - Grade 6 Graduation 

Tues 12th - Whole School Transition Session 2 

                    New Preps meet the teacher 

Tues 12th - Gr 6 Statewide Orientation for Yr 7 

Wed 13th - Carols Evening 5.30pm 

Thurs 14th - Student Free Day - Prof Practice Day 

Fri 15th - Parent Helpers Morning Tea 

                Old Hall - 10.45-11.30am 

Mon 18th - Gr 6 Gumbya World Fun Day 

Tues 19th - Whole School Transition Session 3 

Tues 19th - Grade 6 Long Lunch 

Wed 20th - Final Day of School 

         (1.30pm Dismissal) 

Thursday 23rd November 2023        TERM 4 WEEK  8 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2023 
Term 1:        30 January – 6 April 

Term 2:       24 April – 23 June 

Term 3:       10 July – 15 September 

Term 4:       2 October – 20 December 
 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2023 

Mon 6th Nov 
 

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE. DAYS 2023 

Thurs 14th December 
 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2023 - Term 4 
Tues 7th -  Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

TIMETABLE 

Commence   8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

   9am 2nd Bell - Roll Marked 

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 

Message From The Principal   
  

The school year is rapidly drawing to a close, but we are not done yet! The 

swimming program commences next week, as does our whole school transition 

program, with students meeting their new teachers next Thursday, November 

30th, but more on that later. We also have our students practising their carols, 

our Year 6’s are gearing up for Graduation and through all of this, our regular 

clubs and programs will continue to run as we teach right through to the very 

last day. Whilst the remaining month will be incredibly busy, I would remind 

all students to continue to maintain their daily home reading and to carry this 

through the summer holidays. 15-30 minutes of reading each evening makes an 

enormous difference to long term student outcomes and if we can establish 

reading for enjoyment as an automatic routine, we are setting our children up 

for success. 
 

2024 Transition P-6  

We have now completed our four Prep transition sessions and we have had a 

fantastic time with our new students.  The 2024 Prep students have been visiting 

the different Prep teachers and sharing their classroom experiences with new 

students each week.  Next week, on Wednesday November 29th commencing at 

6:30pm, we will be conducting our Prep Parent Information Evening in the 

stadium. Families will be provided with an overview of the year ahead and how 

they can best prepare for the beginning of the school year. Our prep families 

will also learn their 2024 grades and who their teachers will be for the next year. 

Following this on Tuesday December 12th, our 2024 preps will come together 

for a final transition session in their new grades from 9:15-10:15am. 
 

On Thursday November 30th, we will begin our transition program with the 

remainder of our students meeting their class teachers and classmates for the 

first of three sessions over the coming weeks. The sessions are designed to allow 

students time to get to know their new class and surroundings before the end of 

the school year. It has been our experience that this reduces anxiety and makes 

for a much easier return to school in January. In order for the early release of 

class information to be successful however, we would ask that you give the new 

class a chance to settle in, as per previous years. Teachers have gone to great 

lengths to balance the classes from an academic, social and behavioural point of 

view. The grades take into account student friendship requests and known 

clashes, in order to give every child a great start to the next school year. I would 

also make note of the fact that primary school is a time for students to learn how 

to make friends. Very rarely do we, as adults, remain friends with all of our 

primary school friends. This is in part due to the changing developmental stages 

that primary aged children go through and the refining of their own values. 

Often, what we see in a friend in prep may be something we are no longer 

looking for when we are in grade 4. The ability to 

make new friends is an essential part of growing up, 

so we do hope that families can allow their children 

the opportunity to make some more when they meet 

their new class. 

Term Dates for 2024 
Jan 29th (Staff commence - no students req.) 

 

Term 1 -  Tues 30th Jan  - Thurs 28th March 
Term 2 -  Mon 15th April - Fri 28th June 

Term 3 -  Mon 15th July - Fri 20th September 
Term 4 -  Mon 7th Oct - Fri 20th December 
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Graduation 

One of the most significant moments on the school calendar each year, the 2023 Year 6 Graduation will take place 

on Monday December 11th from 5:30-7:00pm (please refer to the notice for student arrivals and the disco). 

Graduation is always a wonderful event full of pride and emotion, so I look forward to sharing the evening with 

our senior students and their families. Our ceremony will be held in the new stadium, however it is not air conditioned, so we would 

remind families to dress for the weather. 
 

MPS Annual Carols Concert - Wednesday, 13th December 5:00 – 7:30pm 

Our Christmas Carols Concert is set to take place on Wednesday, 13th December. The night will kick off at 5:00pm with 

a sausage sizzle and other treats available from the canteen. The concert will be held in the courtyard and commence at 

5:30pm.  All year levels will sing a Christmas carol, with special performances by the school choir. All families are 

invited to bring blankets and chairs, however we ask that those bringing a deck chair can please set up behind the 

designated “blanket zone”. We look forward to a wonderful evening where our families can enjoy each other’s 

company and some festive cheer. 
 

School Hats in Term 4 

All students are required to wear school hats from the commencement of Term 4. If you need to buy a new one, please visit the PSW 

uniform shop on Springvale Rd Glen Waverley. Being sun smart is vital in Australia and as such we have a ‘no hat no play’ policy, 

meaning that students without hats are restricted to under cover areas during recess and lunch times. 
 

Parent Helper’s Morning Tea  - Friday 15th December  

Our school is all the better because of the extra-ordinary help received from our parents and members of our school 

community.  You, our wonderful parents, assist with classroom support, and with incursions and excursions.  Our 

School Council and its Subcommittee members as well as the numerous Parent Association helpers, who plan school 

events and activities, add to the vision and culture of MPS.  The teaching and support staff, have valued your 

assistance and participation in the school life of our students and their school. 
 

In acknowledgement of your tremendous support, we would like to extend an invitation to join us for Morning Tea, Friday 15th 

December from 10:45am in the old hall.   Please keep this date free in your diaries. 
 

Professional Practice Planning Day – Thursday 14th December - Students Not Required to Attend School   

As part of the Victorian Government Schools Agreement (VGSA), this year, teachers are entitled to two days per year release from 

their scheduled duties for a Professional Practice Day. 

In previous years, Professional Practice Days (4 per year) have been taken by staff in small groups or individually and teachers were 

replaced, as there was staff available to replace them. With such a shortage of replacement teachers, the Department of Education has 

recommended for schools to have staff take their Professional Practice Day on the same day and that students are not required to 

attend on that day. 

As such, students will not be required to attend school on Thursday 14th December.  The work undertaken by staff on these days is 

consistent with Departmental and school priorities and provides an excellent opportunity for staff to reflect on student data, 

collaboratively plan next year’s curriculum and ensure that the best learning opportunities are provided for your children. This day 

has been communicated previously and is approved by the School Council.  
 

Assembly Update & Final School Day for 2023 

We have two assemblies remaining this year. Next week there will not be an assembly due to the swimming program, so our last 

regular assembly will be held on Friday December 15th commencing at 2:40pm. At this time we will be announcing our Year 6 student 

leaders for 2024, so it is always an exciting assembly. We will also hold a small farewell assembly on the last day of the school year for 

our departing Year 6 students on Wednesday December 20th, commencing at 1pm. The Year 6 students will be dismissed from the 

stadium, whilst all other students will be dismissed from their classrooms at 1:30pm. 
 

**Please be aware that Camp Australia will be offering their program from 1:30pm on December 20th, so if you are unable to collect 

your child at 1:30pm, please contact them to make a booking at https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/ 

 

Dates for 2024 

Please note the following dates for your diary for the start of 2024:  

• Monday January 29th 2024- Staff Resume – preparation, planning and curriculum day  

• Monday January 30th 2024 – All students in Prep to Year 6 start school for 2024 (Preps finish at 1:30pm)  
 

Charles Spicer   
Principal 
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Class 

 

Name 

 

Reason 

6G Yasmin D For all your hard work during Market Day which lead to a very successful stall! 

6T Zeina B 
 
 

Shyla R 

Her enthusiasm and willingness to share her knowledge during the Scienceworks excursion (and every 
other day! 

Her patience, kindness and thoughtful approach when working with younger students on Market Day. 

5G Emmett W For demonstrating his outstanding knowledge of forces, contributing these ideas to class discussions. Well 
done, Emmett! 

5J Rafael R 
  
Jayden T 

For working so hard this term to stay on task and try your best. We have been so impressed! Thank you for 
putting in such a big effort!  
For making great contributions to our class discussions and for trying your hardest to complete all of your 
work to your highest standard! Excellent job! 

5M Hannah L 
  
Jack C 

For her outstanding improvement in her understanding of statistics and probability. I am so proud of you. 
Keep up the great work Hannah! 
For an outstanding analysis of the 'What is a Force' article in our Reciprocal Reading Group this week. You 
found every problem! Well done Jack! 

4W Bryce S 
 
 
Luci C 

For being enthusiastic when completing assessments as well as offering to help tidy and assist wherever he 
can. 

For always showing great leadership and compassion towards her peers while also being motivated to 
improve her work in all learning areas. 

4H Jacob S For his fantastic A-Z alliteration writing on cricket. Well done, Jacob! 

4S Danilo C For your persistence and creativity while learning to write different types of poetry . Well done! 

3M Ian J 
 
Riley D 

For his efforts so far with the Literacy Studies project. I'm looking forward to the end result. Keep up the 
good work! 
For awesome alliterations that amused all. 3M are rewarding Riley's remarkable rhyming! Well done, Riley! 

3H Andrew P 
Anthony R 

For helping his peers to complete Writing tasks this week. Fantastic work, keep it up! 
For helping a fellow student get to class safely. Amazing work, well done! 

3S Sheridan N For working hard on his book project and showing improvement in his maths skills 

2O Poppy S 
Zarish A 

For her thoughtful and creative contributions to class discussions. Keep it up Poppy! 
For always working hard and trying her best. Fantastic effort Zarish! 

2N Zara K 
Sara M 

For being kind to others and being a great class helper. 
For going out of her way to welcome our new student, assisting others and always sharing her ideas. 

1M Darcy G 
Wrishaen P 

For completing the Colour Fun Run with a positive and enthusiastic attitude. Way to go Darcy! 
For including excellent rhyming words when writing a limerick poem about himself. Awesome work 
Wrishaen! 

1L Harley S For his funny limerick poem and for keeping us entertained in class. 

1B Leo YS 
Callum T 

For writing a creative and hilarious limerick poem about himself. Fantastic work Leo! 
For demonstrating excellent knowledge and understanding of the likelihood of events occurring during our 
Maths lessons. Keep it up Callum! 

Prep K Zayn U For consistently being focused during lessons and completing all tasks to expectations. Keep it up! Well 
done! 

Prep K Mahera A For always being enthusiastic and willing to give all tasks a go. Well done! 

Prep C Leo S 
Eli C 

For looking out for others and being a kind and caring friend. 
For working hard with his writing and 5 star pictures this week. Keep it up Eli! 

Prep B Arthur D For creating some wonderful sentences during our Language Experience this week. Keep it up! 
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   Christmas Raffle 
 
We are once again holding our Christmas Raffle to raise funds for our 
school.   
 

Tickets are 50 cents each and a set of 10 tickets (total of $5.00) have been sent home to each 
family. 
 
We would ask all families to support the school and sell as many tickets as possible.  Please return 
all tickets (sold and unsold) together with payment to the school office by 9am on Monday 
December 11th.  A name and contact number should be clearly written on each ticket sold. 

 

 

 

Christmas Raffle Donations!! 
 
The raffle prizes will be various Hampers made up of vouchers, food and gifts.  We would also like 
to ask for as many donations for the hampers as possible.  Donations can be left in the boxes in the 
office foyer, and can include Christmas decorations, shortbread, Christmas pudding, chocolates and 
other Christmas non-perishable food (please check the food is not past its use by date) and gift 
items.  
 
The raffle will be drawn during our Carols evening on Wednesday 13

th
 December and all winners 

will be notified. 

We thank you for your support!! 

 

Wednesday 13th December 
 

Carols Start from 5.30pm onwards   
(Food & canteen available from 5pm) 

 

To be held in the courtyard  
 

Singing, Sausage sizzle, drinks, Freddos & Zooper Doopers and other goodies. 
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Why do kids  
grizzle and whine?  

 
 

Because it works! Like chicks in a nest that pester and peck until their parent regurgitates 

worm bits down their throats, kids have learned that whining gets them what they want. Do 

you want to spend the rest of your parenting years trapped with grizzly, whiney kids? No? Then 

promise yourself, “I am never going to give in to a request made to me in a whiney voice. Or a 

cranky, bullying one either.” 

When they come at you with, “Mum! Mum! Mum! Muuuuuum!” say, “Sorry, I’m not listening to 

that. If you want my answer now, it’s no. Pop away, practise your nice polite voice and come 

back and ask me again.” I doubt it will work straight away – they might just notch up the 

volume and unpleasantness. But stand your ground and repeat the ‘nice polite voice’ 

instruction. 

And you know what? They will – they will come back and ask you in a nice polite voice. Then you 

can say, “No!” I’m kidding – you don’t have to be cruel. Listen to them. When they discover that 

well-mannered requests work well for them and whining never works, you will start to see a 

shift in tone at you place. 

By the way, it is important you model the voice you want. Many parents ask me, “Why does my 

child grizzle and whine?” - in a grizzly tone of voice of their own. Some mysteries are not that 

deep. If you whine and grizzle back at them, guess what they will learn? Drag up the acting 

skills you use for job interviews and visiting relatives, switch on a soft lilting voice without a hint 

of edge or threat, and say, “When you can speak to me as softly and politely as I’m talking to 

you, I will listen.” 

Live well and laugh often! 

Ali 
Wellbeing Officer 
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OSHC - Camp Australia 
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